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October 25, 2010 

Honorable President Rigas 
Members of the Board of Trustees, and 
Citizens of the Village of River Forest, Illinois 

The Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) of the Village of River Forest, Illinois, 
for the fiscal year ended April 30, 2010 is hereby presented to you.  The CAFR strives to 
exceed the basic legal requirements of state law, which requires that the Village of River Forest 
(“Village”) publish, at the end of each fiscal year, a complete set of financial statements that 
have been audited by independent certified public accountants.  This CAFR provides additional 
information to assist readers in understanding the Village’s fiscal condition.  The accounting 
firm of Wolf & Company LLP was selected by the Village Board of Trustees as the 
independent auditors for the Village.  The independent auditor’s report is provided at the 
beginning of the CAFR, on pages 1 and 2.  As the auditors’ report explains, the additional 
information provided in the CAFR was not audited, although it was reviewed by the auditors 
for information that might conflict with the audited information. 

This CAFR provides individual fund information and also provides a government-wide view of 
the Village’s financial activities for the 2010 fiscal year that includes the Village’s component 
unit, the Library, and the Village’s pension trust funds.  The Management’s Discussion and 
Analysis (MD&A), located in the Financial Section of the CAFR, explains how this 
information is presented and how it might be used to evaluate the Village’s fiscal condition.

The Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB), the organization that establishes 
accounting and financial reporting standards for local governments, notes that there may be 
readers of this report that are not as familiar with the Village as residents may be.  Foremost 
among these are bondholders, financial institutions, credit rating agencies, educational 
institutions, and other governmental agencies.   GASB has stipulated certain reporting 
requirements that will help these readers better understand the Village’s financial information.  
This CAFR presents the Village’s financial information in accordance with these requirements. 

Responsibility for the accuracy of the data, and the completeness and fairness of the 
presentation, including all disclosures, rests with the Village.  To the best of my knowledge and 
belief, this report is accurate in all material respects; it fairly represents the Village’s financial 
position and results of operations; and it provides all the disclosures needed to understand the 
Village's financial activities in fiscal year 2010. 
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